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EMPLOYMENT COMMITTEE

10TH DECEMBER 2008

PRESENT:

Councillor Butt (In the Chair),


Councillors Bennett, Lamb, Rigby, Summerfield and Whetton.

In attendance: 

Corporate Director of Customer and Corporate Services (Ms. E. Alexander),


Director of Human Resources (Ms. J. Hutchinson),


Human Resources Project Manager (Mr. R. Woods),


Director of Legal and Democratic Services (Mrs. B. Dunn).


APOLOGIES

An apology for absence was received from Councillor Baugh.

11.
MINUTES



RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the meeting held on 1st October 2008 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

12.
CONSULTATION – MODEL CODE OF CONDUCT FOR LOCAL GOVERNMENT EMPLOYEES

The Corporate Director Customer and Corporate Services submitted a report informing Members of a consultation document which includes consultation on the introduction of a model national Code of Conduct for Employees and seeking Members views on a proposed response to the consultation.
In the course of the discussion Members considered the issues in relation to the disclosure of personal interests, principally public transparency, the level or seniority of “qualifying employees” and the exclusion of personal addresses from any public register.
RESOLVED: That the Director of Legal and Democratic Services be requested to incorporate the Committee’s comments into the response by the Council to the specific questions posed by the Department for Communities and Local Government in respect of the employee code of conduct proposals.
13.
EXCLUSION OF THE PRESS AND PUBLIC

RESOLVED: That the public be excluded from this meeting during consideration of the remaining item of business because of the likelihood of disclosure of “exempt information” which falls within Paragraphs 3 and 4 of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 1972, as amended by The Local Government (Access to Information) (Variation) Order 2006.

14.
PAY AND REWARD IMPROVING SERVICES (PARIS) PROJECT UPDATE
(Note: Councillor Rigby declared a personal interest in this item as a member of the Foundation and Aided Schools National Association, insofar as it related to the Committee’s discussion regarding the Borough’s Foundation Schools.)

The Corporate Director of Customer and Corporate Services submitted a report providing an update on progress, developments and future plans in respect of the PARIS Project.

RESOLVED: That the contents of the report be noted, particularly:
(i) progress made with the project since letters were sent to staff in October;

(ii) changes to the proposals based on feedback received to date; and
(iii) the next steps and timetable for agreement by the Executive and Employment Committee.

The meeting commenced at 6.33 p.m. and finished at 8.15 p.m.
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